

September 12, 2019

Catherine S. Blakespear Mayor Governor Gavin Newsom 1303 10th Street, Suite 1173 Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: SB 127 (Wiener). Transportation Funding: active transportation: complete streets. Notice of Support.

Jody Hubbard Deputy Mayor

Dear Governor Newsom:

As Mayor of the City of Encinitas, I would like to present you with my enthusiastic endorsement for SB 127 (Wiener). Transportation Funding: active transportation: complete streets.

Kellie Shay Hinze Council Member

The City recognizes the urgent need for continued funding by CalTrans to be prioritized in a manner that promotes the safety of pedestrians and travelers by bicycle over motorized travel.

Tony Kranz Council Member The City of Encinitas is within a coastal zone and is recognized as an attractive location for visitors. Thousands of people from all across the State visit Encinitas throughout the year, with high volume in the summer months. The roadways in Encinitas are heavily congested by this level of use and the City strives to ensure the safety of travelers by means of transportation other than by motorized vehicles. Funding prioritized by alternative means of travel over motorized travel will provide safety and reduce pollution causing greenhouse gases.

Joe Mosca Council Member

The City recognizes that this is a State and local issue and strongly urges that you support SB 127.

Karen P. Brust City Manager Sincerely,

Catherine S. Blakespear

Mayor